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28 Blackwell Park Lane, Suite 201 
Warrenton, VA 20186 

o. 540.349.4500 

        May 3rd, 2024 
        Via Hand Delivery 
 
Town of Haymarket 
Planning & Zoning   
15000 Washington Street 
Haymarket, VA 20169 
(703) 753-2600 
 
 
Attn: Thomas Britt 
 

Re: Description of Activities   
        Chick-fil-A Haymarket  

15180 Washington Street  
Haymarket, VA 20169 

        Prince William County 
BE # VAB230141.00 

 
Dear Mr. Britt: 
 
The proposed use of the subject site is unchanged. In the existing condition, the subject site has 
a +/- 4,904 square foot Chick-fil-A restaurant with a drive-thru and associated parking. The 
existing drive-thru has a two-lane entrance which tapers to one lane after the meal order point at 
the northwest corner of the existing building. This Special Use Permit application proposes to 
revise the lease lines to extend the two-lane drive-thru through the order pick-up window. The 
drive-thru is proposed to taper down to one lane at the exit point. The hours of operation and 
type of clientele will remain the same. A traffic memo has been included with this application 
package which indicates the number of anticipated vehicles, which will remain unchanged from 
the existing condition as the restaurant is not increasing in size.  
 
The Applicant has worked with the landlord and adjacent user, Virginia National Bank, to adjust 
the lease lines for Chick-fil-A and Virginia National Bank. Per the attached letter, Virginia 
National Bank has reviewed the proposed improvements to the Chick-fil-A lease area and has 
approved the changes and indicated that the improvements will not adversely affect the use of 
the bank nor dental properties or their business operations. The Applicant is proposing the dual 
drive-thru lane to increase queuing capacity and allow for improved efficiency of food delivery 
operations.  
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Should you have any questions regarding this project or require additional information, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at (540) 349-4500. 
 
 Sincerely,  
  
 Bohler Engineering VA, LLC 
  
   
 
 Katherine Roberts, P.E. 
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